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òEnter to worship, depart to serveó 

Part of the North Enfield Group of 
United Reformed Churches 

On Sunday 10th August 2014, Christ Church, Lancaster 
Road and Bush Hill Park URCs joined together for our 
Breakfast Service in our hall. Please pray for the three 
Churches as we continue to work together in the future 



WEEKLY ACTIVITIES AT CHRIST CHURCH 

 
SUNDAY 
11:00am Morning worship 
       (Holy Communion - first Sunday) 
       (Family Parade Service - third Sunday) 
11:00am Adventurers        
12:30pm Church Meeting  Bi-monthly - see diary 
 
 
MONDAY 
2:15pm Friendship Club   Once monthly - see diary 
6:00pm - 7:30pm BB Anchor Boys (5-8 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm BB Junior Section (8-11 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm BB Company Section (11-15 years)  
7:30pm - 9:00pm BB Seniors (15-18 years) 
 
 
WEDNESDAY 
9:45am - 11:30am  Joint Bible Study at 
    Lancaster Road URC 
    Twice monthly - see diary 
12:30pm  Friendship Club     Once monthly - see diary 
     (lunch at the Moon Under Water, Chase Side) 
 
 
FRIDAY 
5:00pm - 6:15pm Rainbows (5-7 years) 
6:00pm - 7:30pm Brownies (7-10 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm Guides (10-14 years) 
7:30pm - 9:00pm Rangers (14-20 years) 
 
 
VARIOUS DAYS 
8:00pm Elders Meeting Bi-monthly - see diary 



Pastoral Letter ð September 2014 
 
²ƘƛƭŜ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŀƴŘ ƴŀǝƻƴŀƭ ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ƳŀǊƪ ǘƘŜ 
мллǘƘ ŀƴƴƛǾŜǊǎŀǊȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘōǊŜŀƪ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ CƛǊǎǘ ²ƻǊƭŘ ²ŀǊΣ ƛǘ ǿŀǎ 
ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǘƻ ƘŜŀǊ ŀ ǊŜǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŀǝǾŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀƭŀǝƴŀǘŜ 
ƛƴ DŜǊƳŀƴȅ ǎǇŜŀƪ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ¦w/Ωǎ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ !ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ƛƴ Wǳƭȅ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǘŜǊǊƛōƭŜ ƭƻǎǎ ǎǳũŜǊŜŘ ōȅ ōƻǘƘ ƴŀǝƻƴǎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ǘǿƻ ǿƻǊƭŘ ǿŀǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ 
ǘƘŜ ŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ƻŦ ǇŜŀŎŜƳŀƪŜǊǎ ƻƴ ōƻǘƘ ǎƛŘŜǎ ƭƛƪŜ .ƛǎƘƻǇ .Ŝƭƭ ƻŦ 
/ƘƛŎƘŜǎǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 5ƛŜǘǊƛŎƘ .ƻƴƘƻŜũŜǊΦ L ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ 
ǊŜƳŀǊƪŀōƭŜ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƻŦ ǊŜŎƻƴŎƛƭƛŀǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ŦǳǘǳǊŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ōŜƎŀƴ ǎƛƳǇƭȅ ǿƛǘƘ ǘǿƻ ǇŀǊŎŜƭǎ ōŜƛƴƎ ǎŜƴǘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎǘΥ ƛƴ ƻƴŜ 
ǘƘŜǊŜ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜǾŜƴ ǇŀƛǊǎ ƻŦ ǎƘƻŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŀ ƳŀǊƳŀƭŀŘŜ 
ǇǳŘŘƛƴƎΣ ŀ ǇŀŎƪŜǘ ƻŦ ŜƎƎ ǇƻǿŘŜǊΣ ŀ ǝƴ ƻŦ ǎŀǊŘƛƴŜǎΣ ŀ ǇƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ 
ǎŜƳƻƭƛƴŀΣ ǘǿƻ ǝƴǎ ƻŦ ŎƻǊƴŜŘ ōŜŜŦΣ ŀ ǝƴ ƻŦ ƛŘŜŀƭ Ƴƛƭƪ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƭŦ ŀ 
ǇƻǳƴŘ ƻŦ ǘŜŀΦ 
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǊŜǎǇƻƴǎŜ ƻŦ {ƘŜƭƭŜȅ wƻŀŘ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ 
²ƻǊǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǇƭƛƎƘǘ ƻŦ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ƛƴ ²ƻƭŦǎǘŜƛƴΣ DŜǊƳŀƴȅ 
ƛƴ мфпсκмфпт ǿƘƻ ǿŜǊŜ ŘŜǎǝǘǳǘŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŜƴŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ {ŜŎƻƴŘ ²ƻǊƭŘ 
²ŀǊΦ ! DŜǊƳŀƴ-ōƻǊƴ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƛƴ ²ƻǊǘƘƛƴƎ ƘŀŘ ŀǎƪŜŘ 
ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜȅ ŎƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Řƻ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǘƘŜ DŜǊƳŀƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΣ 
Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ǿƘƻƳ ǿŜǊŜ ƘƻƳŜƭŜǎǎΣ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŜǊŜ ƭƛǾƛƴƎ ƛƴ ƻǾŜǊŎǊƻǿŘŜŘ 
ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎ ς ǎƻƳŜǝƳŜǎ мл-мн ǘƻ ŀ ǊƻƻƳ - ŀƴŘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǿŜǊŜ 
ƳŀƭƴƻǳǊƛǎƘŜŘ ŀƴŘ ǎǳũŜǊƛƴƎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘǳōŜǊŎǳƭƻǎƛǎΦ  
 
¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊŎŜƭǎ ǿŜǊŜ ǎŜƴǘ ōȅ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ǎǝƭƭ ǎǳōƧŜŎǘ ǘƻ ǊŀǝƻƴƛƴƎ 
ǘƘŜƳǎŜƭǾŜǎΣ ȅŜǘ ǘƘŜ ƛƳǇŀŎǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƎƛƊǎ ƻƴ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜŘ 
ǘƘŜƳ ǿŀǎ ǎƻ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ άŀƴ ƻǊŘƛƴŀǊȅ ǇƛŜŎŜ ƻŦ ǎƻŀǇ ƛƴ ²ƻǊǘƘƛƴƎ 
ōŜŎŀƳŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ Ƙƻƭȅ ƻƴ ŀǊǊƛǾŀƭ ƛƴ ²ƻƭŦǎǘŜƛƴΦέ  
 
hƴŜ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜǊǎƻƴ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ²ƻǊǘƘƛƴƎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ŀǘ ǘƘŀǘ ǝƳŜ όǿƘƻƳ L 
ƪƴŜǿ Ƴŀƴȅ ȅŜŀǊǎ ƭŀǘŜǊύ ƘŀŘ ǘƻ ŎȅŎƭŜ ǘƻ ŀ tƻǎǘ hŶŎŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŦŀǊ ŜƴŘ 



ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǘƻǿƴ ǘƻ Ǉƻǎǘ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǇŀǊŎŜƭǎ ǘƻ DŜǊƳŀƴȅΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǇƻǎǘƳŀǎǘŜǊ 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ hŶŎŜ ƴŜŀǊ ƘŜǊ ƘƻƳŜ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ŀŎŎŜǇǘ ǘƘŜƳΣ ǎǳŎƘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ 
ǊŜǎƛŘǳŀƭ ŀƴƛƳƻǎƛǘȅ ƛƴ ǎƻƳŜ ǇƭŀŎŜǎ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ DŜǊƳŀƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŀƊŜǊ 
ǘƘŜ ǿŀǊΦ  
 
IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ DŜǊƳŀƴ ǇŀǎǘƻǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƭŦǎǘŜƛƴ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ǿǊƻǘŜ ƛƴ 
ƎǊŀǝǘǳŘŜΥ άȅƻǳǊ ƴƻōƭŜ ǿƻǊƪǎ ŦǳǊǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ YƛƴƎŘƻƳ ƻŦ DƻŘΦ ¸ƻǳ 
ƘŀǾŜ ƴƻǘ ŀǎƪŜŘ ǿƘŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǊŜŎƛǇƛŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ǿƻǊǘƘȅ ƻǊ ǘƘŀƴƪŦǳƭΣ 
ōǳǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀŎǘŜŘ ƛƴ ŦŀƛǘƘΣ ŦŀƛǘƘŦǳƭƭȅ ŘƻƴŜ ȅƻǳǊ ǇŀǊǘΣ ŀƴŘ ƭŜƊ ƛǘ ǘƻ 
DƻŘ ǘƻ ōƭŜǎǎ ǘƘŜ ŘŜŜŘέΦ   
 
hƴŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƛǎ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭ ŜŎǳƳŜƴƛŎŀƭ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅ 
ƭŜŘ ǘƻ ŀ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǘƘŜ /ƻƴƎǊŜƎŀǝƻƴŀƭ όƴƻǿ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ 
wŜŦƻǊƳŜŘύ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ tǊƻǘŜǎǘŀƴǘ /ƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ tŀƭŀǝƴŀǘŜ 
όtŦŀƭȊύ ƭŜŀŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ŧǳƭƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛƻƴ ƻŦ ǇǳƭǇƛǘ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ [ƻǊŘΩǎ {ǳǇǇŜǊΦ 
¢ƘŜ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ Ƙŀǎ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŜŘ рт ȅŜŀǊǎΣ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǇŜŀƪŜǊ ŀǘ DŜƴŜǊŀƭ 
!ǎǎŜƳōƭȅ ǘŜǎǝŬŜŘΣ ŀƴŘ ƛǎ ǎǝƭƭ ŜƳōƻŘƛŜŘ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ нм ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇǎ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ DŜǊƳŀƴȅ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ¦ΦYΦ 
 
!ǎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƘŀǾŜ ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊŜŘ ǘƘŜ Ŏƻǎǘ ƻŦ ǿŀǊ ŀǎ ƛǘ 
ŀũŜŎǘŜŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǝŜǎΣ ƛǘ ƛǎ ƎƻƻŘ ŀƭǎƻ ǘƻ 
ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊ ƭƻŎŀƭ ŜũƻǊǘǎ ŀǘ ǇŜŀŎŜ-ƳŀƪƛƴƎΣ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŀȅ ƛƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ǇǊŀŎǝŎŀƭ ŀŎǝƻƴǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƘŜƭǇŜŘ ƻǾŜǊ ǘƘŜ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŀƴƎŜ ŀǩǘǳŘŜǎ 
ŀƴŘ ōǊƻŀŘŜƴ ǇŜƻǇƭŜΩǎ ŜȄǇŜǊƛŜƴŎŜΦ tŜǊǎƻƴŀƭ ǎŀŎǊƛŬŎŜ Ŏŀƴ ƳŜŀƴ 
ŘƛũŜǊŜƴǘ ǘƘƛƴƎǎ ŀŎŎƻǊŘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƛǊŎǳƳǎǘŀƴŎŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ 
ōŜŦƻǊŜ ǳǎΦ  
DƻŘ ōƭŜǎǎ ȅƻǳ  
 

Ray  
 
wŜǾ wŀȅ !ŘŀƳǎ  



NEWS OF THE FELLOWSHIP 
 
Barbara Huntôs mother sadly died and her funeral was held in 
Huntingdon on 21st July 2014. 
 
Veronica Abbeyôs husband, David, is recovering well following 
a knee replacement at Chase Farm Hospital on 30th July. 
 
Rev Hazel Day is awaiting a cataract operation. 
 
Ivyôs brother-in-law sadly died in Jamaica. Ivy will be attending 
the funeral service and spending time with her family. 
 
Pam Mansley has been suffering from dental problems. 
 
We are delighted to report that Sarah and Sean Harry are the 
proud parents of baby Charlie, who was born on 13th August 
2014, weighing 7lb 12oz. Both mother and baby are doing well. 
 
Let us remember all our church family in our prayers and 
caring. 

Potential ministerial candidate 
 
Our potential ministerial candidate for the North Enfield Group of 
URCs (Christ Church, Lancaster Road and Bush Hill Park URCs) 
will be preaching at: 
 
¶ Lancaster Road URC on Sunday 14th September at the 

11:00am Family Service. 
¶ Bush Hill Park URC on Sunday 14th September at 5:30pm. 
¶ Christ Church URC on Sunday 28th September at 11:00am. 
 
We will being having a Joint Church Meeting at Christ Church 
URC on 28th September following the service, at 1:00pm. Please 
do attend this important meeting if you can. 





 
Holiday Bible Week 
Quiz Evening 

 

Saturday 4th October 2014 
 

At Armfield Road Church Hall 
Armfield Road, Enfield  

 

7:00pm for a 7:30pm start 
 

Tickets Ã10 - Tables of 8 (max) 
 

Food served during the interval, 
please bring your own drinks  

 

Contact Clare Locke on 020 8367 0296 
or tclocke@tiscali.co.uk for further 
details or to book your place! 



Friendship Club 
Autumn programme 2014 

 
Mondays 2:15pm in the Church Hall 

 
8th September 

Historic Enfield - Mr Stephen Gilburt 
 

6th October 
Santiago de Compostello - Rev Ray Adams 

 
3rd November 

Cruising round Britain - Mrs Diana Lane 

 
Wednesdays 12:30pm  

 
24th September 

Lunch at the Moon Under Water 
 

22nd October 
Lunch at the Moon Under Water 

 
19th November 

Lunch at the Moon Under Water 
 

óThe Lord your God will be with you  
wherever you goô 

 
We welcome everyone to our friendly meetings 

 
For more information please contact  
Sylvia Coombs on 020 8363 3543 



Enfield Choral and Orchestral Festival 
 
From 3rd to 11th May, Enfieldôs first annual Choral and Orchestral 
Festival was held at the Dugdale Centre in Enfield Town, which is 
becoming increasingly well known as a local performance centre. 
The festival was organised by Dr June Keyte and Dr Christopher 
Keyte, musical directors at Childrenôs International Voices of Enfield. 
I enjoyed the five concerts I was able to attend and look forward to 
next yearôs festival with anticipation. 
 
On the first Sunday mezzo-soprano Annett Bass winningly sang a 
variety of items from opera and musical theatre. On Tuesday the 
Enfield Choral Society gave us a programme of songs by 
composers including Vaughan Williams, Tavenar and Parry which 
was complimented by a variety of sacred, classical and popular 
songs from the all female Lynmore Singers. 
 
On weekdays there were free 50 minute lunchtime recitals in the 
Dugdale Centre foyer. On Tuesday, the tenor Joseph Ford 
Thompson gave an impressive performance of Schubertôs 
Winterreise and Venetian Songs by Reynolds Hahn. On Friday, 19 
year old Giulia Loudano enchanted us with English, German and 
Italian operatic songs and arias. There were also lunchtime recitals 
by Maria Evangelou and children from St Mary's and Southbury 
Primary Schools. 
 
Other events included a choral workshop with John Rutter, a violin 
and piano celebrity recital, an open rehearsal with Southgate 
symphony orchestra, orchestral music with the Winchmore Hill 
String Orchestra and Enfield Chamber Orchestra, wind music 
provided by the Enfield Youth Wind Band and an evening of song 
with Bella Cora and Southgate Opera. 
 
The festival concluded with songs performed by members of the 
Children's International Voices of Enfield (which includes Katherine 
Fisher). Many of the choir members have gone on to have 
professional musical careers and I look forward to the musical 
development of those who gave impressive solo performances at 
this concert. 

Stephen Gilburt  



The BB in Enfield 
Junior Section Weekend 
Camp 2014 
 

From Friday 4th to Sunday 6th July, boys from the 3rd 
Enfieldôs Junior Section joined with others from Enfield 
Battalion for a weekend at Felden Lodge (BB Headquarters). 
 
For the first time in a number of years, the camp took place 
under canvas, using the campsite on the main field at Felden 
Lodge. 
 
The boys got to take part in a packed weekend of activities 
including a camp fire, film, archery, games, wall climbing, 
cresta run, water games and much more! 
 
There were 30 boys from 7 Companies present and a 
fantastic weekend was had by all. Our thanks to all those 
who were involved in organising and running the event. 





3rd Enfield Boysô Brigade 
Summer programme 2014 
 

During June and July (following our Annual Company 
Display), the Company Section of the 3rd Enfield BB took 
part in a variety of different activities on Monday evenings as 
part of their summer programme. 
 
The boys had the chance to do activities such as bowling, a 
games night, a film and pizza night, canoeing, laser combat, 
a BBQ and raft building. For some of these activities we 
joined with our friends from the 10th Enfield, to whom we are 
very grateful for organising them. 
  
The boys all had a great time doing these activities over the 
summer session. Check out some photos on these pages! 

Above left: bowling. Above right: laser combat. Below: canoeing. 



Above: canoeing. Other photos: raft building. 



9th Enfield Guides 
and Rangers 
Camp 2014 

 
I had a great time at Guide camp even though we had to get 
up very early every morning. The activities were similar to last 
year, the best new activity was Land Zorbs which was FUN! 
 
The Guides had new tents this camp, through donations and 
fundraising. Thank you to everyone who donated and 
attended the events. 
 
I liked it when they let us cook on our own with our tent group. 
We made pasta and sauce. 
 
The Guides in my tent were myself, Elenor, Anna-Louise, 
Grace and Alex. We had water fights as it was so hot all 
week. All in all we had a great time. 

Katherine Fisher  



Photos by Venetia Slade (member of Rangers) 


